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CORRESPONDENCE. 

Dear Editor: : 

Please find my renewal for the High- 

way. 1 love to read its pages and it is a 
great comfort in our home. 

MRS. LEVI MULLEN. 

Mr. Wiggins: 
Dear Sir: Enclosed please find my sub- 

scription for the Highway as also a cheque 
for Mission Fund for Sterritt Sisters and 
Students’ Fund. 

| Yours truly, 
MRS. ALBERT H. GOUGH. 

Bless the Lord O my soul and all that 

is within me. Bless His Holy Name. 

Dear Brother Wiggins: 
Inclosed please find my renewal for the 

Highway. 1 have been taking it for over 
20 vears, and to me its pages are as clear 

and bright as ever. Jesus is precious to 

me. In sorrow he is my comfort. In trou- 

ble he is my stay. Blessed be His name. 
MRS. A. W. GRANT. 

Dear Brother Wiggins: 
Please find my renewal for the High- 

way. We enjoy its clean pages so much. 
My testimony tonight is, Jesus is very 

precious to me these days. I find Him a 
present help in every time of need. Praise 
His name forever! I love Him. He satis- 
fies every longing. 1 am so glad I have 
learned to trust Him. He saves and keeps. 

Glory to his name. 
MRS. T. DICKINSON. 

Dear Brother Wiggins: 
Glad to report victory in this portion of 

the vineyard. Rev. and Mrs. Perley Briggs 

and family are nicely settled in the par- 

sonage and are very much liked by all the 
people, and we trust the church will be 

strengthened and God's work grow in a 

wonderful way through their labors. 
Yours in Him, 

MRS. ALEX. ROGERS. 

Meductic, N. B. 
En) 

Dear Brother Wiggins: : 

Sister M. Ella Slipp is a good preacher 

and worker; she surely preaches with the 

Holy Ghost sent down from Heaven and 
is a great inspiration to us both in church 

and Sunday School and in the homes 

also . She is a worthy handmaiden of tie 

Master. Our number is small now. We 

miss Brother and Sister Sterritt from 

church and Sunday school very much. 
Only a few to bear the burden, but we 

are praying and believing for souls. We 

have wonderful seasons of refreshing 

from the Lord in our meetings. We are 

looking to the Lord for a great revival in 

this place. Please pray with us to that 

end. I am as ever, 
Your brother in Christ, 

S. H. BRADLEY. 

I enclose the balance of my subscrip- 

tion to the Highway Supplementary Fund. 

I am very thankful to God for providing 

me with it that T may send it for this 

Fund. 
I have no evil report to bring. I awoke 

this morning with these words, 

“Beautiful life with such a Friend, 

Beautiful life that has no end; 

Eternal life, eternal joy; He's my Friend.” 

on Sunday, 

Jesus said: “Be thou faithful unto 

death, and I will give thee the crown of 
life.” I remain, 

Your brother washed in the blood of the 

Lamb, 
T. W. MOSES. 

Dear Brother Wiggins: 

Enclosed you will please find my re- 

newal for the Highway, which is a very 
welcome guest at our home. Just want to 
testify that Jesus saves and keeps; praise 
His dear name! HARRY WILSON. 

Dear Brother Wiggins: 

A few lines again from the work at 

Sandford which closed as special effort 

Dec. 2nd. We began, with 
Brother Howe assisting, on Nov. 18th, and 

held 18 services in all. The Lord's bless- 
ing was upon the work from the start and 

souls began early in the meeting to get 
straightened out with God. 

seekers in every service, I think, some 
getting converted, some reclaimed and 
others professing to be sanctified wholly. 

Brother Howe preached well, and sweet 
fellowship with him was enjoyed through- 

out by both pastor and people. There were 

two baptized on the last Sunday and others 
to follow later. The church was much 

strengthened and encouraged to press the 
battle for the salvation of souls and the 
sanctification of believers. 

We are glad to report that the interest 
has noi ceased with the close of meeting. 

To God be all the glory for all that was 
accomplished and we pray for grace to 

walk in the light shed on our pathway. 
We anticipate another meeting in the 

new year. 

Yours for souls, 
L. T. SABINE. 

Dear Highway: 
A few lines at this time wishing to 

thank the St. John Church through the 

Highway for all their kindness to both my 

wife and me. Since I have been here a 
number of the brothers and sisters met 
at our home on Oct. 5th and after enjoy- 

ing prayers and a pleasant evening left 

my wife with $40, for which we are so 
grateful to God for all his blessings to us 
in the past. I went home for ten days in 

November and on Nov. 21st about thirty- 
five of the church people met at our home 
again for a cottage meeting. After enjoy- 

ing some good music and scripture 

reading by the pastor, Brother Sears, 
and prayers and testimonies they again 
presented us with $31 in cash, and 
the ladies brought cake, etc. Words fail 

to express our thanks to these dear peo- 

ple for all their kindness. How I did en- 
joy myself, to get back to the church 

again and enjoy four meetings and see a 
number of my friends. I am feeling quite 
well again. The church at St. John is in 

a good condition with Brother Sears as 
pastor. They have a praying band of 

about 27 numbers and a gool Sunday 

school. I praise God tonight for His sav- 
ing and keeping power, and I find the way 

is growing brighter; so glad I have found 
the better way. Again thanking the St. 

John Church for their gifts and prayers. 
May God bless them all is my prayer. I 

remain, 
Your brother in Christ, 

NORMAN SHARP. 

There were : 

Dear Highway: 
Our services are continuing as seasons 

of refreshing. Our last prayer meeting 
was about double in size and power. Truly 

we are having the blessing of God upon 
“us. The young people are getting to work, 
and two were saved in 

Sunday afternoon. 

day amongst us. 

On Sunday evening, Nov, 25th, we held 
a memorial service for Brother Hartt. His 

relatives from Jacksontown were present, 
as well as a large congregation. The choir 
sang the hymns Brother Hartt loved so 
well, namely, “When mine eyes beheld 
the King,” ‘No disappointment in heav- 

en,” ‘‘The home of the soul,” etc. God 

added His blessing to the service and three 
were at the altar seeking the blessing of 

sanctification. Truly a great man has left 
us. It seems to me we are not developing 
strong, rugged characters today like these 

saints of God. If any, they are very few. 
But thank God, their works do follow 

them. A great number in the meeting 
stood lo the test of sanctification, show- 
ing that the doctrine which Brother Hartt 
brought to New Brunswick is still preach- 

ed and experienced by a large number. 

Brethren, I am persuaded that .folk 
want a reality, and are opposed to a sham. 

If we keep on fire, the young people's 
problem will be solved. A backslidden 

holiness church is the nearest nothing on 

earth. No wonder Christ says, ‘I will spue 
you out of my mouth.” Let us keep so hot 
for God and holiness that we can be use- 

ful in His service. 

Yours in the fight, 
Woodstock, N. B. L. J. ALLEY. 

their meeting in 
Yesterday was a good 

Dear Highway Readers: 

I enjoy so much reading the Highway 
and hearing from you all. Thought I 

would send in a few lines and let you 
know I have victory in my soul. Although 

the enemy is on our track, yet I know we 
have an Almighty God who says ‘‘fear 

not, neither be dismayed for I am with 
thee;”’ and I believe it. Bless His name. He 

comes near me these days when I go in 

prayer and gives strength and faith to hold 
on to Him for souls out in sin and dark- 

ness. Glory to His name. We are still 

praying for a revival, and I am believing 

too. I believe our Heavenly Father wants 

us to have one and He will give us one 

when the conditions are met. He is just 

the same, and we must have things God’s 
way. le is waiting to do us good. Glory! 

[ feel it in my soul. Satan will try to allure 

hy glitter and glow, and promise the 
young people a good time, but these per- 

ishable things will soon pass away and be 
gone ftorever. I want something eternal 

and lasting. Don’t you? Wishing our be- 

loved Editor success. 
: MRS. J. H. SABEAN. 

DO NOT FORGET YOUR SUBSCRIP- 

TION TO THE HIGHWAY, BELOVED. 

WE NEED YOUR HELP. 

QUARTERLY MEETING. 

The quarterly meeting of District No. 3 
will convene with the Church at West 
Jonesport, Me., on Thursday evening, Jan. 
3rd, and continue over Sunday, the 6th. 
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